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Newborn Screening Bulletin 2025-1 

Update to Laboratory Comments in OLIS 

We are pleased to announce upcoming changes to the presentation of newborn screening results in Ontario’s Laboratory 
Information System (OLIS) to better align with the faxed Doctor Reports! Please note that this change will not impact any 
other results reporting workflows, and individual reports will continue to be faxed to submitters according to our current 
practices.  

Currently, the OLIS Newborn Screening Reports do not display the “Call to Action” / “No Action Needed” statement that is 
seen on unsatisfactory, transfused, or positive sample reports. For example, a faxed unsatisfactory report has the following 
Call to Action at the end of the report under “Comments:” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have implemented an improvement to make the “Call to Action”/ “No Action Needed” visible when results are viewed 
in OLIS. Beginning January 27th, 2025, this information will appear in the “Laboratory Comment” field above the screening 
determination results, providing a summary of important screening findings and highlighting any action required.  An 
example of what this might look like is shown on the next page. 

This improvement will provide health care providers with a clear view of action items or overall comments on the Newborn 
Screening Report in OLIS.  The added laboratory comment will enhance consistency for those viewing both the faxed 
newborn screening reports and OLIS reports, reducing the need for follow up with NSO.   

For more information on OLIS, please refer to our past bulletins on promoting the use of OLIS to access newborn screening 
results and accessing OLIS. 

Please reach out with any questions or concerns.  

Thank you, 

Newborn Screening Ontario 

 

January 21, 2025 

https://submitterhub.newbornscreening.on.ca/media/rg0lojqg/2021-6.pdf
https://submitterhub.newbornscreening.on.ca/media/rg0lojqg/2021-6.pdf
https://submitterhub.newbornscreening.on.ca/media/omadpj0t/2021-7.pdf
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